
 DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES – NOVEMBER 7, 2016 

 

 The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, November 7, 2016 at 

7:00pm in the De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board members present were Jeff Bosley, Jason Fountain, 

Murray Fountain, Marilyn McGuire, Fred payment, Jen Postula and David Rhinard.  Members absent 

were Joe Hudak and Dane Kuusinen.  Jeff Galarowic, Marc Nelson, and Bob Trudo were in attendance. 

 

 A motion was made by David Rhinard and supported by Jeff Bosley to approve the minutes of 
the regular meeting held on October 3, 2016. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0   Motion Carried 
 
 A motion was made by Jeff Bosley and supported by David Rhinard to approve the Treasurer’s 
report for the month of November as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 On a motion made by Fred Payment and supported by David Rhinard, the bills for November 
were approved as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Ambulance – no new business 
 
Beautification – no new business 
 
Economic Development – The Town hall meeting has been changed to Friday, December 9, 2016 with 
M134 Byways.  Point of Interest s will be identified.  DNR & MDOT working on a ATV trail from St. Ignace 
to Drummond Island.  There is funding available at this time for signage, which will be consistent from 
start to finish on M134. 
 
Finance – no new business 
 
Fire Department – no new business 
 
Parks and Recreations – Waiting on acknowledgement of 2% and MMRMA grant application. 
 
Planning commission – no new business 
 
Public Works – Bob Trudo reported salt and sand ready for the winter season.  Marc Nelson is working 
on equipment issues.  Everything else is good. 
 



Water & Sewer – Jeff Galarowic reports discharge of lagoons will begin this week.  Hydrants are pumped 
out. 
 
Zoning – The zoning administrator was unable to attend meeting. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Council is in receipt of letter(s) sent to parents regarding the damage at Pavilion.  Officer Baldwin 
stopped by the Village Office to say his report is in the hands of the Prosecutor with the pictures and list 
of damages, as those involved admitted to the vandalism. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

No new business 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Red Adams addressed the council regarding the letter he received concerning complaints regarding the 
state of his residence.  Mr. Adams  is adamant that he will not do anything about it.  Nancy Ledy had 
pictures of her concerns which were directed to the two (2) tin sheds  on back alley.  The situation was 
not resolved at this time.  Red Adams verbally resigned as head of fireworks for the 4th of July.   
 
Council will review the above situation and the state of Zoning and which time this complaint will be re-
addressed.   
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by David Rhinard 
and supported by Fred Payment, the meeting adjourned at 7:48pm.  The next scheduled meeting is 
December 5, 2016 at 7:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
 


